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To Whom it May Concern, 
 
The City of Hurst adopted the 2021 International Codes, including the Residential Code (IRC), 
without amendments (at this time). 
 
With that being said, the City of Hurst does not perform investigative inspections of existing roof 
decking, nor does the City arbitrarily require upgrades or replacement of roof decking if it is not 
damaged or if it is in workable state. 
 
Who determines the condition of the existing decking and/or if there is a need for replacement?  
The expert, the Roof Contractor.   
 
The City of Hurst’s Building Inspection Department inspects work associated to the construction, 
alteration, movement, enlargement, replacement, repair, equipment, use and occupancy, 
location, removal and demolition of structures, in other words, work that has occurred. 
 
Please familiarize yourself with the following sections & tables taken from the IRC: 
 

• Chapter 9 

• Table R803.1 

• Table R503.1 (for Lumber) 

• Table R503.2.1.1 
 
Thank you, 
 

Tanya Wilson 
Building Official 
1505 Precinct Line Road 
Hurst, TX 76054 
twilson@hursttx.gov 
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